
North Lane will close at Marks Tey Station Bridge from Monday 13 January 2020 to all vehicles, 
for the installation of a vehicle restraint system (VRS).  This will be needed for the full duration of the 
works 24 hours a day, 7 days a week until the works are complete. These safety improvements are due 
for completion July 2020. 

Arrangements are being made to ensure pedestrian access is maintained over the bridge during the 
work. 

During the road closure a signed vehicle diversion will be in place via North Lane, Brook Road, New 
Road, A1124 Halstead Road, A1124 Essex Yeomanry Way, B1408 London Road, A120 Marks Tey 
Interchange, Station Road and vice versa. Please allow extra time and drive cautiously through the area 
as large vehicles will also be using the diversion route.      

Dates may be subject to change if affected 
by poor weather or if unexpected issues 
arise. The latest information will be reflected 
on the webpage: www.essex.gov.uk/
highwayschemes choosing the link for 
‘Marks Tey Station Bridge (VRS), North 
Lane, Marks Tey’ and on site signage.
 
You can also follow our twitter account:          
@essexhighways.

For other enquiries contact Essex 
County Council’s customer service 
team by completing the online form:                                
www.essex.gov.uk/enquiries or telephone 
0345 603 7631. 

Thank you in advance for your patience while we carry out these important safety improvements.

Road closure for Vehicle Restraint System installation work - 
Marks Tey Station Bridge, North Lane, Marks Tey
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